# THE PARK POST



#### **LOWER BEVERLEY LAKE PARK**

William Morris, A.M.C.T., Park Manager
146 Lower Beverley Lake Road
P. O. Box 130
Delta, Ontario K0E
www.beverleylakepark.com
Email: bevlake@ripnet.com



# September 2011

 $\mathcal{W}$ elcome to the fall of 2011!  $\mathcal{W}$ e hope that you are enjoying your stay with us this season.

# **Thank You for Your Support**



Believe it or not but plans are well underway for our seventh annual "Celebrating the Season" Christmas program which will be held each Saturday night from November 19<sup>th</sup> to December 17<sup>th</sup>. As many are aware, several of our campers volunteered their time to sell admission tickets at the gate on the Sunday of Delta Fair. In recognition of your support, the Fair Board has donated \$500 to the Park Management Board which will be used to expand the Christmas lights program.

Thank you to the following campers for volunteering on our behalf: Michaelann Bird, Kaitlin Briggs, Gayle Buccino, Lillian & Paul Davy, Judy & Wayne Garrett, Laurie Gordanier, Rose Hyland, Marg and Roger Guevremont, Denise & Eldon LaCharity, Judy & Lester Pearson, Katherine Pilon, Marilyn & Bill Stevens, John & Nancy Van Shie, Stefani Whynn, and Ed & Jean Woods. A special vote of thanks is extended to Marie Sudds; not only for her time at the fair but for organizing this activity.



Photo (I-r)
Paul and Lillian Davy, Rose Hyland and Gayle Buccino

# **Seasonal Site Renewal Packages**



Renewal packages for the 2012 camping season will be available at the Gate House during the Labour Day weekend.

All agreement forms and deposit payments need to be returned by **September 30**<sup>th</sup>. In the event that a site is relinquished and becomes available, this information will be contained within the October *Park Post*.

During 2012, the park will be open to the public between the dates of May 11<sup>th</sup> and October 8<sup>th</sup>.

# **Campers' Recreation Committee**



Our Campers' Recreation Committee will be holding their Annual Meeting on <u>Sunday</u>, <u>August 28<sup>th</sup> at 1:00 p.m</u>. in the Bradford Pavilion. New members are welcome to attend. If you are unable to attend and wish to help with next summer's activities, please contact Pat Phillips at Site D-06.

#### **Parade Winners**

Congratulations to all of the campers who assisted in preparing the float for the Delta Fair Parade on July 23<sup>rd</sup>. A second place prize was received in the category of Best Float Representing an Organization.



#### **Raffle Winners**



August Civic Weekend: Shelley Douglas, Cardinal / Green Ticket 0041312 / \$783 Car Show Raffle: Holly Desjardins, Smiths Falls / Pink Ticket 467222 / \$745

There is one more chance left to win your pot of gold. The final raffle of the summer will be held during Labour Day Weekend. Don't miss out!

# **Terry Fox Run**

Using the Delta Fair Grounds as a starting point, The Terry Fox Run / Walk will once again be held in Delta on Sunday, September 18<sup>th</sup> starting at 9:00 a.m.



For more information, contact Yvonne at 613-928-2741. To make a pledge, feel free to approach one of the following: Valerie (Site H9), Jean (Site J7) or Marilyn (Site A36).

#### Rideau Lakes Vintage Riders' Rally (Aka the OBs' Picnic)

We hope that many of our friends will join us for our 10<sup>th</sup> Annual Vintage Riders' Rally which is dedicated to vintage motorcycles, vintage riders, and riding the great roads of the Frontenac Axis.

Saturday's Main events include the 'Road Run', field games, BBQ and Dance with the concours being held on Sunday morning.

Breakfast will be available on-site both Saturday and Sunday mornings, with a chili lunch being served on Saturday.

Our famous BBQ will be held on Saturday Night at the Bradford Pavilion followed by an evening of dancing and music provided by Redneck Blvd. BBQ tickets will be available at the registration table at a cost of \$15 per person.

IO Annual International Vintage Bike Rally

Delta, Ont. Sept. 10-11

SWAP MEET BIKE SIOW BOAD RUN
SALE to indirect breakfast. Concounce, Prizes
can act of the boding still 2013 of breakfast plants can
St day pers. 611-928-3281 creation debaseards. co

For more rally details contact Ernie: at 613-928-2841 or by email to <a href="mailto:eo778@oldbastards.ca">eo778@oldbastards.ca</a>

#### **Golf Tournament**

37 golfers enjoyed a fun filled afternoon at the Village Green in Athens as they participated in our sixth annual park golf tournament on July 30<sup>th</sup>. The first place winning team included Bob, Laura, Scott and Dean O'Brien.



Other top winners of the day included the following:

Closest to the pin:

Bernie Davy

Marsha Vereyken

Longest drive:

James Lalonde

Closest to the rope:

Scott O'Brien

Women

Marsha Vereyken

Lisa Kenny

Phyllis Hehir

Longest drive with

oversized club: Grant Lalonde Bonnie Veltkamp

A special vote of thanks goes out to all of the organizers and sponsors for their most generous support. Prizes were donated by the following: Wood Effects (Allan and Mary Ellen Moorhouse), Barry and Vickie Davy, Brian and Marilyn Dagg, Pat Gray, Action Auto Electric Service (Jean and Wally Kenny), Jim Fenlong and the Lower Beverley Lake Park Board.

# **Calling All Horse Shoe Players**

Amateurs and professionals alike are invited to join in for a friendly game of horse shoes at the "Bob Bradford Memorial" Horse Shoe tournament. Games begin at 9:00 a.m. on <u>Saturday</u>, <u>September 3<sup>rd</sup></u>. For more information, please contact Michaelann or Eric at Site J6.



# **Canteen Hours**

Just a reminder that the Canteen / Snack Bar Plus will be following a reduced schedule of hours after Labour Day Monday.



Friday, September 9<sup>th</sup> 4 pm to 8 pm Saturday, September 10<sup>th</sup> 10 am to 8 pm Sunday, September 11<sup>th</sup> 11 am to 4 pm

## In Memoriam

Our deepest condolences are extended to the family and close friends of the late Victor Zufelt. Having been a seasonal camper since 2005, Victor developed many friendships amongst our campers and staff. His support of projects for the youth of our park and his willingness to assist others in need will be remembered and cherished by all. Many will have fond memories of the songs and stories shared around the campfire.



Park Post September 2011 Page Four

From the Desk of **Brent Rathwell**Seasonal Campers' Liaison

Site 4-20



#### Hi Folks:

Since the last park publication, we have certainly had some beautiful weather for our camping at Lower Beverley Lake.

The Seasonal Campers' float for the Delta Fair parade won 2<sup>nd</sup> place in its category; special thanks to all those volunteers who helped with our entry. Bob & Laura O'Brien (Site H 04) and their family won the well-attended annual golf tournament at the Evergreen Golf Course in Athens this year.

On the subject of well attended, it was great to see so many people at the Memorial Bench Dedication and Pot Luck Supper even though the weather was so terrible. The food and people attending were more than pleasurable.

Check out the events for September and enjoy as many as you can! Denouement will be upon us soon.

Until the next post, Happy Camping!



# **Events for the Entire Family-September 2011**

Unless noted otherwise, all events are held at the Bradford Pavilion

September 2	7:00 p.m.	Karaoke	
September 3	9:00 a.m.	Bob Bradford Memorial	
		Horseshoe Tournament	
September 3	10:00 a.m.	Kid's Bingo	
September 3	1:00 p.m.	Entertainment by	
		"Eddy & The Stingrays"	
September 3	4:00 p.m.	Ham Dinner (Tickets available at the Gate House)	
September 3	7:00 p.m.	Bingo	W
September 10-11		OB Vintage Motorcycle Rally	3 Velcen
September 17	2:00 p.m.	Euchre	<b>3d</b> ; <b>00</b>



#### Reminder

The next issue of the *Park Post* will be uploaded to the website and mailed to all Seasonal Campers following the closure of the park for the season in October.